
Newsletter  

Highwood Primary School   Issue no.42 
February 2020           ‘Where Individuals Matter’ 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

What another busy term we have had!  Hopefully you will have seen in my recent bulletins that we are 

making great progress in our development journey.  During this term, I had requested that the Local 

Authority conduct some monitoring visits so that we can gain an external perspective as to how well 

we are progressing.  The monitoring that has taken place this term has been: 

 

A SEND Review, which consisted of: 

• A review of relevant paperwork and policies 

• Discussions with the Headteacher 
• Discussions with the Inclusion Manager 

• Discussions with relevant Governors 

• Discussions with a group of Teaching Assistants 
• Paired visits to EYFS, Year 2, Year 4 and Year 6 classrooms 

• A discussion with previously identified SEND pupils from Years 2, 4 and 6 

• A review of all books belonging to these pupils  
 

A two day whole school Review, which consisted of: 

• A review of relevant paperwork and policies 

• Discussions with all Senior Leaders 
• Discussions with relevant Governors 

• Deep Dives into Reading, Maths, History and Geography with relevant curriculum leaders 

• Book scrutiny 

• A meeting with the school council 
 

The feedback from both of these reviews was extremely positive and identified  significant strengths in 

the work we are doing.  Inside this newsletter, you will see how rich our curriculum provision is and  

the fantastic opportunities that our children have - this was a strength identified by the Local Authority  

I would encourage you to read all the pages from each year group so that you can start to build up an 

understanding of how our 3D curriculum is being built and how your children’s learning is being built 

on and developed each year they are here.   

 

When words like ‘unique’ and ‘innovative’ are being used to describe our approach by professionals 

with no links to the school, it really makes all the hard work that the school has put in worthwhile.   

 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

Matt Hickey 

Head Teacher  








































